September 12, 2025
Nevada Medicaid Web Announcement 3721

Attention Providers: New Nevada Medicaid Enrollment Requirements
for Individuals Participating with Managed Care Entities

Effective immediately, in order to participate with a Managed Care Entity (MCE), individual providers working
under facilities or clinics who were previously exempt from enrolling with Nevada Medicaid due to linkage
restrictions are now required to be screened by and enrolled with Nevada Medicaid as described in 42 CFR
438.602. These providers should submit an Initial or OPR enrollment application through Provider Flex by October
31, 2025, to continue providing services to Medicaid MCE members. Resources and training materials for the
Provider Flex enrollment tool are available on the Provider Flex page.

All providers must be actively enrolled with Nevada Medicaid or have an application in process in order to be
eligible for submission by the MCEs for credentialing with Nevada Medicaid’s credentialing vendor Verisys.

See Web Announcement 3567 and the Medicaid Centralized Credentialing page for more information about
centralized credentialing.



https://www.ecfr.gov/current/title-42/chapter-IV/subchapter-C/part-438/subpart-H/section-438.602
https://www.ecfr.gov/current/title-42/chapter-IV/subchapter-C/part-438/subpart-H/section-438.602
https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/providers/flex
https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/Downloads/provider/web_announcement_3567_20250227.pdf
https://dhcfp.nv.gov/Providers/Home/

